
TomWilliams Elementary
3000 E. Tonopah Ave, North Las Vegas, NV 89030

TEL: (702) 799-7179 FAX: (702) 799-8431

Parent and Family Engagement Policy (PFEP) 2024-2025

The administration, staff, and parents of TomWilliams Elementary believe in the importance of
providing a powerful learning environment that fosters responsible decision-making, values
diversity, and enables all students to master essential skills and concepts in reading, writing, and
mathematics.

Through continual professional renewal, Tom Williams’ faculty and staff accept the responsibility to
ensure that students reach their highest potential. All Tom Williams staff members sincerely value
parental involvement. The following Parent and Family Engagement Policy is an example of what our
school has developed on an annual basis. School families are engaged in a process of providing input
through surveys, face-to-face meetings, and feedback forms. An elected School Organization Team
consisting of representative parents, teachers, and support staff, guides the creation of the Parent and
Family Engagement Policy each year.

1. This policy has been jointly developed and agreed upon by Tom Williams’ staff and the parents
of students served in the school pursuant to Title I. Tom Williams Elementary convened meetings on
May 14, 2024 and October 11, 2024 to evaluate and finalize this policy. In order to assist parents with
attending these meetings, Tom Williams held them at times that were convenient to parents. Both
meetings were held in person. Parents who could not attend the meetings were able to attain information
on the school’s website.

Tom Williams Elementary will involve parents in an organized, ongoing, and timely manner in the
planning, review, and improvement of Title I Programs, the School Performance Plan, and the Parent
and Family Engagement Policy. Family surveys will also be distributed in October or November of each
year. Family surveys provide feedback to the school for improving school programs. Survey results will
be shared virtually with parents on the district’s Learning Management System and in monthly parent
meetings.

The results of the Annual District Survey rate the school positively in most areas. Of the parents
surveyed:

● 100% of parents answered: I feel welcome at my child’s school.
● 100% of parents answered: My child’s school promptly responds to my phone calls, messages, or

e-mails.
● 100% of parents answered: At this school, the teachers really care about my child.
● 66.7% of parents answered: The school actively seeks the input of parents before making

important decisions.

In order to increase participation in next year’s Annual District Survey, school administration will post
the announcement on the district’s Learning Management System, on the school’s website, on the
marquee, and send out Parent Links each day during the survey window encouraging parents to
participate. All communication will be distributed in an understandable and uniform format and, to the



extent practicable, in a language parents can understand. Parents will be able to access the survey on
computers issued to students if they do not have another computer available at home.

2. All Tom Williams Elementary staff members sincerely value parental involvement. The school’s
Parent and Family Engagement Policy, developed by staff and parents, will be distributed in an
understandable and uniform format and, to the extent practicable, in a language parents can understand.
The Parent and Family Engagement Policy will also be made available to the community.

Parents/Guardians were invited to provide input for the Continuous Improvement Plan and Parent and
Family Engagement Policy. Families were invited to the School Organizational Team (SOT) meetings
held in August and September, as well as Monthly Coffee and Conversation meetings in order to discuss
the Continuous Improvement Plan and Parent and Family Engagement Policy action steps.

3. The Education Involvement Accords are integrated into the registration process through Infinite
Campus. Parents must review Accords prior to completing their child’s registration. Administrators and
teachers will have access to the Accords whenever needed for parent/student conferences or other
occasions.

4. Tom Williams Elementary, in order to build the school’s and parents’ capacity for strong
performance, will provide assistance to parents of children served by the school in understanding topics
such as:

● The Nevada Academic Content Standards (NVACS)
● State and local assessments
● The requirements of Title I
● The school’s curriculum
● How to monitor their student’s academic progress
● How to work with school staff to improve the achievement of the student

This assistance will be offered during Parent-Teacher Conferences in October, as well as during the
monthly Coffee and Conversation meetings.

Tom Williams Elementary will provide materials and training to help parents work with their children
through:

● Open House
● Breakfast and Snack Time with Books (twice annually)
● Pre-K Training and Parenting Opportunities
● Family Engagement Department (formally FACES Parent Center)

Tom Williams Elementary administration will provide, with the assistance of parents, professional
learning on best practice strategies for effective home/school communications, and conducting effective
parent/teacher conferences. Title I professional learning sessions that focus on collaborating with
families on students’ learning and achievement are provided virtually through video podcasts and live
sessions.



Parent Link messages, flyers posted on the school website, notices posted on the marquee, and Learning
Management System, will be used to communicate family involvement opportunities to parents. Virtual
communications will also be sent via Bloomz and Remind platforms. Tom Williams Elementary makes
every effort to ensure that information related to the school and parent programs, meetings and other
activities, is sent to our students’ parents in an understandable and uniform format, to the extent
practicable, in English and Spanish.

Tom Williams Elementary, to the extent feasible and appropriate, coordinates and integrates parent
involvement programs and activities. Parents are informed of programs and activities through flyers
posted on the District’s Learning Management System, Parent Link notifications, notices posted on the
marquee, and links on the school website. Parents/Guardians who express interest in having their student
placed in or participate in programs will fill out corresponding enrollment/participation packets at
appropriate times throughout the year. All communication is provided in both English and Spanish.
Programs and activities include:
● Tiger Tracks after-school tutoring (21st Century)
● Parent English Classes (College of Southern Nevada)
● Story and Snack (Spread the Word Nevada)
● Eye Care for Kids
● Future Smiles
● Partnership with SNAP (Three Squares)

Family feedback is gathered at events through evaluation forms, which are then reviewed and used to
adjust future events to better meet the needs of families.


